

## Lenzie Community Council

minutes of meeting held on Wednesday 17<sup>th</sup> January 2018  
in Dean House

		<b>ACTION</b>
<b>1.0</b>	<b>ATTENDANCE</b>	
1.1	John McFadden; Tom Gray; Rosemary Craig; Tony Miles; Christine Morrison; Jonathan Bryce (Lenzie Academy); Callum Dewar (1 <sup>st</sup> Lenzie BB); Paul King; Drena O'Malley; Gayle McNeill. Paul King, nominated by the newly formed Woodilee Residents Association, was welcomed to his first meeting.	
<b>2.0</b>	<b>APOLOGIES</b>	
	Lyndsey Saunders; Rod Ackland; Gillian Renwick; Mark Billington; Suzanne Smith; Sandra Thornton;	
<b>3.0</b>	<b>POLICE REPORT</b>	
3.1	<b>Community Police</b> – Officer Kris Smith attended and reported on the previous period. There were 46 crimes in the North Lenzie and Kirkintilloch area to the Canal. Around 19 of these had been detected and detection is expected in others. These included, 4 housebreakings and 4 drug possessions. There were two instances of car while being 'defrosted' and it was confirmed that the warning about this has been posted on the FB wesbite. Police assistance at Whitegates to control traffic during the jog had been particularly effective and much thanks was given for that. There was some discussion of incidences of broken glass at 'drinking dens'. This is a very frequent source of injuries to dogs, requiring expensive vet treatment on occasion. Such an incident on Lenzie Moss had been reported. Officer Smith was thanked for his report.	<b>KS</b>
<b>4.0</b>	<b>PLANNING CONSULTATION ON GREEN INFRASTRUCTURE</b>	
4.1	Caroline Bell and Francesca Pandolfi from EDC Planning attended and explained this consultation and the various opportunities to respond. The aim of this consultation is to formulate planning guidance in respect of green issues in development. Some copies of the documents were made available at the meeting and the full range of documents can be accessed at <a href="http://www.eastdunbarton.gov.uk/council/consultations">www.eastdunbarton.gov.uk/council/consultations</a> . There was also a leaflet noting the times and locations of drop-in sessions (Kirkintilloch Leisure Centre 6 <sup>th</sup> Feb., 4pm-7pm.) The key document is a 'comments form' with 6 questions, relating to different aspects of potential planning guidance on green infrastructure. Essentially we are being asked if we agree or otherwise with various proposals in the document. It was agreed that this would be discussed at the next LCC meeting on 21 <sup>st</sup> February and a single form returned to the Planning Department as requested (before 26 <sup>th</sup> February). Meanwhile, it was agreed to circulate the web address given above and the information leaflet.	
<b>5.0</b>	<b>MINUTES OF 13<sup>TH</sup> DECEMBER 2017 MEETING</b>	
	Acceptance of these minutes was proposed by John MacFadden and seconded by Rosemary Craig.	
<b>6.0</b>	<b>MATTERS ARISING</b>	
6.1	<b>Parking Strategy update</b> – Design of the parking scheme for areas	

## Lenzie Community Council

minutes of meeting held on Wednesday 17<sup>th</sup> January 2018  
in Dean House

		<b>ACTION</b>
	near to the Station was proceeding, but it did not seem likely that the feedback meeting for residents would be possible in January as originally hoped. Updates will be given as available.	<b>TG</b>
6.2	<b>Adopt-a-Station</b> – Further discussion with the Scotrail Liaison person had taken place. It seemed that the requirement to plan a planting scheme 6 months ahead was not critical at the moment and that the invoicing scheme previously used might in fact be acceptable. The Secretary was therefore authorised to put these terms to Scotrail and get their agreement before going ahead. Contact had also been made with the gardener who had carried out the planting work most recently and she confirmed availability to do similar work in the Spring of this year, if Scotrail agree.	<b>TG</b>
6.3	<b>Meeting with All-Saints developers</b> – This company had expressed a wish to meet with the Community Council but had not confirmed a previous provisional date to meet. The Secretary was asked to contact them again.	<b>TG</b>
<b>7.0</b>	<b>TREASURER'S REPORT</b>	
	Around £600 was collected in fees for the New Year jog and the Treasurer was authorised to determine the final sum after expenses and make a payment of half the 'profit' to Kirkintilloch Olympians.	<b>CM</b>
<b>8.0</b>	<b>PLANNING</b>	
8.1	<b>Weekly list</b> – A list of current applications had been circulated and it was agreed that none of these require the attention of LCC.	
8.2	<b>Gate barrier at former RBS Branch</b> – This case has not yet come to the Planning Board and it is believed that discussions with the applicant are in progress to find a design that will maintain accessibility of the ATM. (Post meeting note – following several contacts with RBS the ATM has been fixed but the barrier remains in place.)	
8.3	<b>Hotel proposal</b> – There has been no further news on this development.	<b>JMcF</b>
<b>9.0</b>	<b>EVENTS</b>	
9.1	<b>Gala</b> – Various aspects of the 2018 Gala were discussed and it was agreed that every effort should be made to hold a specific Gala meeting with full attendance of members, as various plans need to go forward in the shorter term. It was agreed that this be held on 5 <sup>th</sup> February at 78 Blackthorn Avenue at 7 pm. It was noted that 2018 has been designated as 'The Year of Young People' and this might form a good theme for the 2018 Gala. The Lenzie Academy representative was asked to find out if there is anyone at the school dealing with events for the Year of Young People, with the possibility that these might be linked with the Gala.	<b>ALL &amp; JB</b>
9.2	<b>New Year Jog</b> – This had gone off very well and thanks to everyone who participated. The weather was adverse but that did not seem to have	

## Lenzie Community Council

minutes of meeting held on Wednesday 17<sup>th</sup> January 2018  
in Dean House

		<b>ACTION</b>
	a significant impact on the numbers participating. It was suggested that road posters before the event noting the date of the event would be helpful to drivers at the two key points, Whitegates and Lomond Road.	
<b>10.0</b>	<b>CORRESPONDENCE</b>	
10.1	<b>Consultation on Kirkintilloch Town Centre</b> – Kirkintilloch CC has been funded to run a consultation on Kirkintilloch Centre – more broadly than the 'shared space' issue and would also like to organise discussion events at surrounding Community Councils. For the time being, anyone can complete the consultation questionnaire online at <a href="http://www.kirkintillochcommunity.com/community-consultation">http://www.kirkintillochcommunity.com/community-consultation</a>	<b>ALL</b>
10.2	<b>Consultation on Airspace changes</b> – Glasgow Airport wishes to change 'plane routing procedures and are required to consult areas that might be affected. Information is available at <a href="http://www.glasgowairport.com/airspace">www.glasgowairport.com/airspace</a> . There is also a noise action plan at <a href="http://www.glasgowairport.com/community/noise">www.glasgowairport.com/community/noise</a> .	
10.3	<b>Park Bench</b> – EDC had consulted the Convener concerning a request by a residence to place a park bench in memory of her late husband. Various locations were considered and it was noted that there are benches at Jubilee Gardens. Two areas considered were Anne Crescent and Woodilee.	
<b>11.0</b>	<b>AOCB</b>	
11.1	<b>Association of East Dunbarton Community Councils</b> – Tony Miles has resigned from the position of Secretary of this organisation. It is believed that a Community Council Liaison Committee meeting will be arranged soon.	
<b>13.0</b>	<b>DATE OF NEXT MEETING</b> – The next meeting will be on 21 <sup>st</sup> February in Dean House at 7 pm.	<b>ALL</b>